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"SEBLL HOUSE,
104/5, Bishopsgatie Street Within,
London, B. C
Spd. Marcl 1909,
\ The Under-Secretary »7 Stafe for tre Colonies,
Whifehaili, S W.
8ir,

With refersucs tc »ur previous lettsre and correspondences
on the subject of Lake Magadi, we venture tc suggest that 1t
might poseidly save a good deal of time if the Crown Agents
oould be .sked Lo instruot their 8olinlitore to prepare the
basie of an Agreement for the sonstruction of the proposed
Branch Line and for the carilage of Soda, fuels and other
materimle, and alsc an Agreement for the lease of land and the
construotior nf a Pler at Kilindint, and to submit thie pro-
posed Agreement to .ur Solioitors for their coneilderation at
An early date

There are no doult aseveral questions which would necessart
1y have to be left 1 blank unti] after Mr. Currie's arrival
vhich, we understand, will bte on April 18th; but, on the other
band there are doudbtlese many points whioh oould be now finally
IO‘C’.C and the way thus bde cleared for a definite settlement
of those questions involving finance, 'b' must remain over for
the Treasury decistion. Our objeot in meking this request 1is
to axaid any possibdle delay, as there are surveys to be made
and many qther questions to be studied on the spot involving
bl!'?npondlturo, and which naturally we are unable to inour uptil
the Agreements with His Majesty's Government are finally settled.

(Be Pler et Kilingini

It appears to us that in view of the rlpnnoiqx obligations
".M with this matter His Majesty's Oovorl-nt might be
!nu.. to deal with this question separatély and that st nn -
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eariy date as the bullding of the 'ia? would have to be tho:
first wowk commenced Thersfore we venture Lo mske the
follo'i;. suggestions, whiesh might overcome the difficulty
with regard tc the financing of tnis operation should the
Government not be able to aee their way te u.‘.r%..nf!!..

That the new Company should finance, bpild and ofh the
Pier subject to the following conditionsi-

(a) That the public should have the right to use the
Pier on conditions and on the PAyment of clarges
to be agreed upon.

‘b)  That tne Government should have the right to buy
the Plor at any time on giving 12 months' notice
on payment for same, but specisl facilities to be
granted to the Company for the use of the 'ior.

We (rust that Lhese suggestions will meet your appreval

and Lha' we may receive a favourable reply.

¥e have the honour to be, 8ir,

Your o ient Bervants
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